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TROLLEY DISTRICT - EXHIBIT B



Trolley District 

Joseph M. Niebur, Managing Member, 528 S. Tejon, LLC (the “Sponsor”) proposes to create the Trolley 
District, an Entertainment District consisting of 2.25 acres located within the boundaries of E. Cimarron 
St. (to the North), E. Moreno Ave. (southern boundary), S. Tejon St. (eastern boundary) and S. Cascade 
Ave. (“western boundary).  Mr. Niebur is the managing member of 528 S. Tejon, LLC, and RDJ Cascade 
Properties LLC, which are the only two real property owners within the proposed Trolley District.    

The specific boundaries of the Trolley District are proposed due the singularity of real property ownership, 
the potential availability of unique indoor and outdoor common consumption areas, the current existence 
of five (5) liquor licensed entities (with an anticipated wholesale/manufacturer and attached expansive 
liquor sales room).  The Sponsor has consulted with all current and anticipated liquor licensees (the 
“Licensees”) regarding the proposed creation of the proposed Trolley District, and is authorized to state 
that all Licensees support approval.     

The Sponsor has previously met with and discussed enactment of the proposed Trolley District with 
various City of Colorado Springs officials, including Sarah Johnson, City Clerk, Ryan Tefertiller, Urban 
Planning Manager, Bob Cope, Economic Development Officer.  Additionally, representatives of the 
Sponsor have met with City Councilwoman Jill Gaebler and Susan Edmondson, President & CEO 
Downtown Colorado Springs.  Both councilwoman Gaebler and Ms. Edmondson are in support of the 
Trolley District and its proposed boundaries.   
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